SDACTE Business/Marketing/Information Technology Division 

Business Meeting Minutes

August 2, 2016 – Ramkota Inn, Sioux Falls, SD

The meeting was called to order at 7:41 AM by Lorie Mulhair, President. Lorie introduced the rest of the division board members. An attendance sheet was signed, attendees made corrections and additions to their information, and names were collected for a chance at a door prize.
Secretary’s Report – Kristie Olson
Minutes from the 7-28-2015 Business Meeting were not read since they were distributed to all members in attendance. No additions. Motion by Cheryl Angle to accept the secretary’s report as is. Seconded by Deb Reynolds. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Sherrie Kafka
A Balance Sheet was distributed to all members in attendance. Balance in checking account $858.58, balance in savings account $5,000 for a total of $5,858.58. There will be a few more bills to pay from this conference. Stephen Hettick moved to accept the treasurer’s report as is. Liz Ebert seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Committee Reports – 

Audit – Deb Reynolds reported that were no issues and everything has been checked. The prior 6-7 years have been lean but now the association is in the black and looks good. It was discussed that the conferences are increasingly becoming more expensive. Deb Reynolds will stay on the audit committee for next year.

Scholarships – Cheryl Angle reported for the scholarship committee stating there will be changes in the application process – instead of 3 references, students will only need 1 reference from a CTE teacher. Also they would like to award scholarships to students going into an education field. Cheryl will be retiring after this year and there is a need for someone new to take over the scholarship committee position. Connie Whistler volunteered to be the representative for the scholarship committee.
Awards – Sherrie Kafka reviewed the different awards and the requirements. Specifically, the New Teacher Award is for teachers who have taught 2 years but less than 5 years. Applications can now be completed on line and as always we need more nominations for our division. Lynette Heitz, last year’s Lifetime Achievement Award winner, did apply for the state award. Sherrie will stay on as the awards committee representative.
Legislative – Kristie Olson reported that the legislative committee will update the legislator’s handout and it will stay as an infographic. The committee also discussed Amendment R and our need to support the state technical school’s to have their own identity. It was also discussed in committee how students will be measured for college and career readiness and how dual credit is taking students from the CTE elective classes. Kristie Olson will stay on as the legislative committee representative.

Election of Officers for 2016-2017


Lorie Mulhair has completed one year of her two-year term. Cheryl Angle has completed her one-year Vice President position and will be retiring after the next school year. Nominations were opened for a President-Elect. Lorie and Cheryl described the duties and responsibilities for the President-Elect. Becki Ritter was nominated and is interested but declined at this time because of personal issues. No other nominations were received during the regular business meeting. The positions of Secretary and Treasurer will be ongoing positions and Kristie Olson and Sherrie Kafka will continue in those positions. 

Old Business


SDACTE Facebook is up and going, but needs our postings, to share items, to like items, etc. Annika Russell can take the information and put it on Facebook if needed. Follow South Dakota ACTE. This is a good way to have CTSO projects reported to the community. 


BMIT Website – needs some updating and links added.

Information Access – Home page for SDACTE is at lakeareatech.edu/sdacte/. Our division has a link from this site -  SDACTEBusinessMarketingDivision.weebly.com.
New Business

Future Conferences – 2017 – July 30-Aug 1 – Brookings, South Dakota State University


2018 – July 29-31, Rapid City, Western Dakota Tech


Lorie asked members for recommendations for upcoming conferences. Tours should continue with some changes in transportation. Food is always good. Scavenger Hunt was enjoyed and would like to see it continued but to have more prior communication to know about times. Quick Pitches were enjoyed and would like to see more participation. 
Awards & Retirees
None
Committees – 2016-2017


Audit – Deb Reynolds


Awards – Sherrie Kafka


Legislative – Kristie Olson


Scholarships – Connie Whistler

President-Elect: Deb Reynolds moved to adjourn and then reconvene later in the morning to determine the president-elect position. Second by Liz Ebert. Motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 AM.
Kim Roth

Kim is the regional representative for the western region and the content representative for Business, Marketing and Finance. Kara Schweitzer is the content representative for IT. Kim introduced herself and gave a Perkins update. Discussion was held on major initiatives: standard revisions; teacher certification; changing perceptions; dual credit; professional development; grant opportunities.
Lynette Molstad-Gorder

Lynette is the SD FBLA State Executive Secretary. She distributed a handout and discussed SD FBLA, one of BMIT division’s CTSOs. DECA also falls under BMIT.
The meeting was reconvened at 10:49 AM by Lorie Mulhair, President, to determine the president-elect position. Brendan Streitz nominated Jennifer Tande for the position of president-elect. Jennifer accepted the nomination. Nominations ceased. Elected by acclamation. 

President: Lorie Mulhair, 2 year term – 1 year completed

President-Elect: Jennifer Tande – 1 year term
Secretary:  Kristie Olson, ongoing position

Treasurer: Sherrie Kafka, ongoing position

The meeting was adjourned at 10:52 AM.

Kristie Olson, Secretary
